

MINNESOTA OFFICE OF ADMINISTRATIVE HEARINGS

600 North Robert Street Saint Paul, Minnesota 55101

Mailing Address: P.O. Box 64620

St. Paul, Minnesota 55164-0620

Voice: (651) 361-7900 TTY: (651) 361-7878 Fax: (651) 361-7936

January 2, 2014

Joseph Hammell Rippe, Hammell & Murphy, P.L.L.P. 110 East Main Street P. O. Box 149 Caledonia, MN 55921-0149

Re: A-7826 Spring Grove/Spring Grove Township (Steven & Joyce Bergrud Petition; 10 acres)

Dear Joseph Hammell:

The Office of Administrative Hearings has had the above-entitled file pending for approximately one year.

Enclosed is a copy of the July 1, 2013 letter from this office.

If this office does not receive the annexation ordinance by January 24, 2014, we will assume there is no further interest in this annexation. The filing fee will be forfeited and the matter will be closed.

If you have any questions, please contact me.

Sincerely,

Katie J. Lin

State Program Administrator Municipal Boundary Adjustment Unit katie.lin@state.mn.us

651-361-7911

KJL

c: Erin Konkel, Spring Grove City Clerk

Enclosure